AC/GC Schools School To Home

October Booster Club Meeting Held Next Meeting January 2

The October meeting of the AC/GC Booster Club was held on October 7, 2018 in the middle school cafeteria. There were four members in attendance. President Kim Betts called the meeting to order. Julie Plowman read the minutes of the previous meeting. Crystal Hanson and Teresa Williams presented the Treasurer's Reports. All reports were approved.

A conference call was held with Kyra Babcock, high school band instructor, who was not able to be in attendance. Kyra requested the club's

financial assistance toward the purchase of 30 black dresses and 30 tux shirts/bow ties/dress

pants/cummerbunds for the concert band. students in Approximate cost for the attire would be \$2,790.00. Crystal Hanson made motion to contribute \$2,000.00 toward the Derek Sargent purchase. seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Ckay Jensen, AC/GC Middle School and AC Elementary Principal, submitted a written request to replace the vinyl logo on the scorer's table in the middle school gym. The replacement would include the updated CHARGERS logo. Teresa Williams made a motion to fund the project in its entirety and Julie Plowman seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

The Guthrie Center Fire Department submitted a request of CHARGER items to be used as prizes at its annual Casino Night. It has been

customary to donate one CHARGER stadium seat and one CHARGER shirt. Kim will proceed with the donation.

In New Business, Kim Betts reported she would inform librarians in both elementary buildings and the middle school of the club's annual \$50.00 donation to each classroom teacher during the November Scholastic Book Fair.

Additionally in New Business, it was decided to winterize the football concession stand at 9:00

a.m. on October 20th. Senior scholarship participants will be emailed to help out as well.

Lastly, Teresa Williams, spokesperson for the Casey Sesquicentennial Celebration, asked for the club's representation during the 2019 summer celebration. It was tentatively decided to have a popsicle stand and/or kid's game in the city park following the parade. This will be discussed

further as the date approaches.

The club will not meet during November or December. The next meeting was set for January 2, 2019 in the high school library.

Teresa Williams made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Julie Plowman seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Julie Plowman